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Ash Waghela

From: Francesca.Downes

Sent: 26 April 2019 09:18

To: Ash Waghela; license

Subject: Premises Licence Review Application - Express Food & Wine, 21 High Street, 

Wealdstone, HA3 5BY

Good Morning, 

 

Please see below the representation from Trading Standards relating to Express Food & Wine, 21 High Street, HA3 

5BY. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

 

PC Frankie Downes 1529NW 

Licensing Officer  

Partnership and Prevention Hub 

South Harrow Police Station 

 

 

 

 

From: Abdullahi, Samuel   

Sent: 25 April 2019 23:57 

To: Downes Frankie R - NW-CU <Francesca.Downes ; Beresford Kirby C - NW-CU 

<Kirby.Beresford2  

Subject: RE: Premises Licence Review Application - Express Food & Wine, 21 High Street, Wealdstone, HA3 5BY 

 

Dear PC Downes 
 
Please accept this as my representation in support of your proposed Premises Licence Review application 
for Express Food & wine, 21 High Street, Wealdsotne, HA3 5BY. 
 
I am employed by the London Boroughs of Brent and Harrow Trading Standards Service as a Regulatory 
Team Leader. I am authorised to enforce various statutes including the Tobacco and Related Products 
Regulations 2016 and the Standardised Packaging of Tobacco Products Regulations 2015. 
 
On Friday 1 February 2019,  as part of a multi-agency day of action focusing on retailers selling alcohol 
and tobacco within the Wealdstone area of Harrow. I was working alongside Officers from the Metropolitan 
Police Harrow Licensing Team, PC DOWNES, PC BERESFORD and PC WILCOCK. One of the premises 
visited on the day was Express Food and Wine situated at 21 High Street, Wealdstone, HA3 5BY. During 
this visit I seized 4 x packs of 20s Marlboro Gold and 2 RMD Guthka as they failed to comply with the 
labelling requirements laid down in the Tobacco and Related Products Regulations 2016 in that they failed 
to display the UK health warnings specified by these Regulations.  The cigarettes warnings were in Polish 
and the warnings on the RMD Guthka were not as prescribed within the Regulations.  
 
Based on my experience, duty on such products has not been paid therefore, causing a loss in tax 
revenue, allowing the business to sell these at a cheaper price making it easier for children to afford to buy 
cigarettes and other tobacco products which encourages underage smoking it also undermines and 
damages legitimate local businesses as they are being undercut by businesses who chose to operate 
illegally by selling cheap illegal tobacco products that have no place in the British market. 
 
Kind regards 






